
 
 

THE GATEWAY DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION 
 

 

August 25, 2023 

ADDENDUM NO. 4 

 

TO PROSPECTIVE RESPONDENTS GDC23-004 –Palisades Tunnel Request for Qualification 

(“RFQ”) 

 

This constitutes Addendum No. 4 to The Gateway Development Commission, Palisades Tunnel 

project - RFQ# GDC23-004.  

 

The following changes are hereby made in the Request for Qualifications for the subject Contract. 

 

Registration Submittals and Statements of Qualification must be submitted using the Procurement 

Portal, located here: https://gatewayprogram.bonfirehub.com/portal/?tab=openOpportunities  

 

Respondents must register in Bonfire to submit materials. Here are the steps for submitting materials 

through the Procurement Portal:  

 

- Create a free Bonfire Account  

- Once logged in, click on the Palisades Tunnel Link in the landing page 

- Attach the SOQ files in “Submissions” before the due date and time specified in the RFQ, 

Appendix 2. 

 

A pdf that contains more detailed instructions for navigating the Procurement Portal (Bonfire) are 

provided under the Palisades Tunnel section here: https://www.gatewayprogram.org/workwithus-

2.html  

 

Please direct any technical questions regarding the Procurement Portal to 

procurement@gatewayprogram.org.  

 

All other RFQ requirements remain the same and the SOQ Due Date is September 13, 2023, at 

2:00PM.  

 

Each Respondent shall acknowledge in its SOQ Submittal Letter (Form A-3) receipt of all Addenda. 

In case any Respondent fails to conform to these instructions, the Respondent’s SOQ will 

nevertheless be construed as though this communication had been so acknowledged. 

   

 

 

 

Anthony Gardner   

Anthony Gardner 

Senior, 

Procurement 

The Gateway Development Commission 
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